
The City's past programs have focused on community needs that continue to exist including aging housing, 
infrastructure, and neighborhood improvements. The programs the city has used to address these needs 
have been well received by residents and neighborhood organizations.  
 
A review of past Consolidated Annual Performance and Evaluation Reports (CAPER) from 2019 to 2022 
revealed a strong focus on community needs that continue to exist including aging housing, infrastructure, 
and neighborhood improvements.  
 

Goal Category Unit of 
Measure 

Expected – 
Strategic Plan 

Actual – 
Strategic Plan 

Percent Complete 

Administration Administration Other 0 0   

Homebuyer 
Assistance 

Affordable 
Housing 

Households 
Assisted 

56 82 146% 

Homebuyer 
Education 

Affordable 
Housing 
Fair Housing 

Households 
Assisted 

56 80 142% 

Infrastructure 
projects 

Non-Housing 
Community 
Development 

Persons 
Assisted 

15000 3000 20% 

Owner Occupied 
Rehabilitation 

Affordable 
Housing 

Household 
Housing Unit 

52 14   27% 

Removal of 
dilapidated 
structures 

Affordable 
Housing 
Non-Housing 
Community 
Development 

Buildings 10 8  80% 

    
Infrastructure projects during the five-year 2019-2023 Consolidated Plan was the 700 Block Miller Street 
& 400 Block Chestnut Street sidewalk improvements. 
 
Demolitions during the five-year 2019-2023 Consolidated Plan are: 207 Chestnut Street; 415 E. Ashley 
Street; 803 Montana Street; 1120 Madeline Street; 805 Monroe Street; 712 Adams Street; 1323 Gordon 
Court and 1206 E. High Street.  
 


